
        
           

 

   
   
   

  

 

   

   
    

      
    

    
        

      
     

     
       

    
   

  

 

  

11\Manitoba 
Hydro 

2020 03 18 

Mr. R. Matthews, P. Geo. 
Manager, Water Power Act Licensing 
Manitoba Conservation and Climate 
1007 Century Street 
Winnipeg, MB  R3M 0W4 

Dear Mr. Matthews: 

SEVEN SISTERS GENERATING STATION – SHORT TERM EXTENSION LICENCE 

We request renewal of the Short Term Extension Licence (STEL) for the Seven Sisters 
Generating Station under the provisions of Section 92(6) of Water Power Regulation 
25/88R. We request that the STEL be renewed for an additional five year term. The 
Second STEL was issued for a five year term on August 26, 2015. 

Manitoba Hydro submitted the technical requirements for completing the Renewal 
Licence for Seven Sisters to Manitoba Conservation and Climate in 2018. We would like 
to highlight that Units 1 to 4 were refurbished between 1992 and 1998, increasing the 
total generating station capacity from 167.8 to 180.6 MW. 

Manitoba Hydro continues to operate the Seven Sisters Generating Station in 
compliance with the Second STEL. The supporting documentation provided in 2010 
prior to issuance of the STELs is still valid and ongoing compliance with the licence is 
documented in our Annual Water Levels and Flows Compliance Report. 

If you have any questions about this matter, please call me at (204) 360-3018. 

Yours truly, 

Original signed by: 

W.V. Penner, P.Eng 
Manager, Hydraulic Operations Department 

PGC/00105-07311-0036_00.docx 

360 Portage Ave (16) • Winnipeg Manitoba Canada  • R3C 0G8 
Telephone / No de téléphone : 204-360-3018 • Fax / No de télécopieur : 204-360-6135 

wvpenner@hydro.mb.ca 

mailto:wvpenner@hydro.mb.ca



